
effects … .”1 Compensation for vaccine-
related adverse effects is an interesting
suggestion, but it is important to note
that Health Canada acknowledges that
“currently, Quebec is the only jurisdic-
tion in Canada to have a compensation
plan [for vaccine-associated adverse
events].”2 Many health care workers in
Ontario have been promised by their
employers that they will not dispute any
compensation claims. This is mislead-
ing, for it suggests that compensation is
actually available.

Offering vaccination as an option to
our health care workers may be sup-
portable, but coercion, whether finan-
cial or emotional, truly constitutes a vi-
olation of both ethical and legal rights.
Perhaps a better solution would be to
review infection control procedures, to
prevent mass transmission and to re-
consider attendance management poli-
cies that effectively prevent ill workers
from taking necessary time off.

Catherine Diodati
Windsor, Ont.
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[The authors respond:]

As Catherine Diodati rightly points
out, Quebec is currently the only

province with a compensation program
for severe vaccine-associated adverse ef-
fects. In Manitoba, a law commission re-
cently recommended that the province
institute a compensation program.1

Society has an obligation to balance
burdens imposed on individuals for the
communal good with public programs
and policies to care for those individu-
als should they suffer an adverse conse-
quence. Although we made this argu-

ment with regard to vaccination,2 we
agree with Diodati: the same principle
applies equally for health care workers
who stay off work to avoid infecting
their patients. They should not be
made to suffer adverse economic conse-
quences for doing so. Putting this into
practice has long been a thorny man-
agement issue. It has been particularly
topical over the past few influenza sea-
sons in Ontario, where there has been a
concerted effort to improve staff vacci-
nation rates in hospitals and nursing
homes. Managers may be concerned
about potential abuse of policies that
pay staff to stay home when ill. What-
ever implementation and monitoring
procedures are developed to address
this concern, the best infection control
solution when staff contract influenza
despite vaccination seems to be paid
sick leave. Another useful option may
be to reassign workers who are more
mildly ill but may still pose a risk to pa-
tients to duties that do not involve pa-
tient contact. These approaches are rel-
evant for many other communicable
diseases and health care situations (the
transplant ward, for example).

However, the obligation to do no

harm is not coercion. It is a fundamen-
tal ethical principle for those of us who
provide health care. We believe that it
can and should be extended to nonpro-
fessional staff who provide direct pa-
tient care. The obligation to do no
harm — given the balance of potential
risks and benefits — includes one’s own
vaccination for influenza. Influenza is a
highly contagious airborne disease; rig-
orous handwashing and good sanitation
are not enough. 

Elizabeth Rea
Department of Public Health Sciences
University of Toronto
Toronto, Ont.
Ross Upshur
Department of Family and Community
Medicine

University of Toronto
Toronto, Ont.
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